The October 20th Haymarket Town Council Meeting began at 8 p.m. with a Prayer and Pledge of Allegiance. Councilwoman Terri Freeborn was absent. Minutes of the September meeting were read and approved. The Treasurer reported a balance of \$19,855.32 in the General Account and \$360.97 in Revenue Sharing at the end of September. Councilman Richard Bird made a motion to pay Prince William Service Authority \$2.50 Holladay's Market \$72.70 for Gas, Gossom's Hardware \$17.04 and American Uniform Sales, Inc. \$415.10 for items needed by Chief Boston. Councilman William Utz seconded the motion and it was unanimously approved in a roll call vote.

MAYOR BEAN

The Mayor announced that the Insurance for the Halloween Parade had

been received.

Certificate of Deposit has matured at Piedmont. Richard Bird made a motion to renew it, seconded by Councilman Fewell Melton and approved in a roll call vote.

The Mayor read a letter from the Dept. of Highways and Transporation concerning truck restriction on Jefferson St. A study will be made on this.

She also asked Council if they wanted to accept the money from the Prince William Service Authority for the remainer of the sewerage fees owed to the Town. bird made a motion to take the money, Melton seconded it and it was unanimously approved in a roll call vote.

STREET LIGHT

Rev. Richard O'Driscoll from St. Paul's Episcopal Church was present at the meeting and asked that a street light be placed at St. Paul's Richard Bird made a motion to move the light that is now past the Post office that is not needed there, to the Church. This was seconded by Melton and approved

HOME FOR ELDERLY

Mrs Mae Knolls was also present. She is interested in establishing a home for the elderly, about 6 people, in the Eubanks house which will meet state requirements. She needed an O.K. as far as zoning was concerned. Bird made a motion to grant her a business permit, seconded by Councilman James Gossom and unanimously approved., zoning on this was all ritht.

MR. MCCARTY

Mr. McCarty who was present at the September meeting requesting that he be allowed to put up a pre-fab metal building on the Bolt property for his business " McCarty's Equipment, returned. After having gone to the Planning Commission for their recommendations and having been approved by them. Bird made a motion to approve the pre-fab metal building, seconded by Councilman Utz and unanimously approved.

BUSSINESS LICENSES

Denise Bettinger applied for a business license to operate a business to be known as the "Sawdust Ladies" on Fayette St., property owned by James Gossom, zoned R-2. She will be selling sawdust, mulch, etc. Bird made a motion to grant her the license, seconded by tz and approved in a roll call vote. Bird, Gossom, Melton and Utz voted for and Crouch voted No.

BUILDING PERMITS:

H & S Enterprises received a building permit to build a garage on Lot #2, on the Wrye property on Jefferson St., where they recently put up two houses. Bird made a motion to grant them the license, seconded by Utz and approved.

Bird made a motion to issue Building Permits to George Key who would like to build three houses on Jefferson St. and two houses on Madison St. This was after Chairman of the Planning Commission, William Green said the plans were satifactory and he thought it would be an assest to the Town. Mr. Key mentioned that there was a possibly of bring the Cul-de-sac up to State specifications so it could be dedicated. Crouch seconded the motion made by Bird and it was unanimously approved.

POLICE CHIEF Police Chief Bill Boston thanked the Council and Town residents for the

expressions of sympathy expressed at his Father's death.

He asked that the Town reimburse him for his life insurance premiums

in the amount of #30 per month.

Boston also said he would like to order some small items to distribute to children in the area, coloring books, badges, etc, as they were very ecnomical, also some stickers that could possible be given out with Town Tags to be placed on phones. Utz made a motion to reimburse Boston for his insurance each month and also for him to order the stickers, coloring books, etc., this was seconded by Bird and unanimously approved in a roll call vote.

He then asked if the Police Cruiser could be lettered as soon as Possible. Councilman Bird will check on having it done on Oct. 21,1985.

SLOW SIGN Mr. Bear asked if the Town or State could put up slow signs on Madison St. because of children playing. Bird made a motion to put up two dead-end signs on Madison and also Fayette St. He will contact the tate in regards to this. It was seconded by Utz and approved.

MR. GREEN William Green reported he had heard nothing from Mr. Tinkham concerning the Townhouses.

ADJOURNMENT With no further business, the October meeting adjourned at 8;55 p.m.

RESPECTIFULLY SUBMITTED:

TOWN CLERK

APPROVED:

GERTRUDE BEAN, MAYOR

CORRECTION TO MINUTES

Bird made a motion only to approve the lots and zoning on the property of George Key, not to issue Building Permits.